
N E W S L E T T E R  

Inset Days: Wednesday 23 June, Thursday 24 June and Friday 25 June 

Y5 Visit to The Hastings Shipwreck and Fisherman’s Museum: Monday 29 June 

Y6 Leaver’s Sleepover: Friday 16 July 

 

Message from Mr O’Regan 

Welcome back everyone– great to see how enthused our pupils our in their learning this week. 

The hatching of the ducklings in Year 1 has been a great source of awe and wonder– a 

stunning start to the term.  Thank you to all our gardening club and pupils who have been busy 

weeding and planting this week.  

Laptops and Routers: If you have been a beneficiary of the loaned IT equipment, please may 

you return school laptops and routers next week directly to the office.  

There was a near miss in the car park this week– please ensure pavements are used as well as 

the one way system to keep everyone safe.  

A local supermarket has donated sunscreen (factor 50)- please call in at the office if you would 

like a free bottle. 

We say farewell to Mr Allen and Mrs Cottingham at the end of this term– we wish them well as 

they return to their home areas and thank them both for their contributions which have greatly 

supported our vision of excellent learning and friendship over the years.   

This term we have several new staff members– Ms Helferova (site team), Ms Farley (after school 

club), Mrs Scott (safeguarding lead) and Ms Nenno Smith (teaching team). Ms Owst and Ms 

Richardson, both teachers, will be joining the team in September.  

Finally, congratulations to Ms Cotton who has successfully been appointed as the substantive, 

team leader for Y5/6.  

 

Friday 11 June 2021 



RSHE Lessons 

This term your child will be completing RSHE lessons with their class teacher. To support your 

understanding of what will be included in the learning, a separate document has been 

provided along with this newsletter to provide an outline of each lesson. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Wellbeing Wednesday 

For our Wellbeing Wednesday activities next week, we will be celebrating the life of the brilliant 

Eric Carle who wrote the internationally acclaimed " Very Hungry Caterpillar" amongst many 

other wonderful texts.  

Year 2 enjoyed reading about dedicated dads in " Mr Seahorse" last term and learnt about the 

egg-guarding habits of the male seahorse, lionfish, stonefish and others sealife.  

We have been using picture books to engage our children's learning in our Wider Curriculum 

lessons.  

Politeness Cup 

Celebrating our children with impeccable manners who put a smile on our faces.  We focus on 

many POW values each week but we know how politeness can support them all. Well done to 

Jasper (Y6) and Emery (Y2). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jasper Emery 



Your School Photograph is Ready! 

Vancols Photographers are pleased to confirm that the school photographs are ready to view 

using the QR code on your proof card. 

Your child should have brought home the ‘proof card’ with the QR code and instructions  on so 

please have a look . If you believe that your child has not taken their code home or has lost it, 

you will need to contact the school to obtain the code. 

If you have already scanned the QR code on the proof and registered, you will receive an auto 

email notification. 

If you have not done it yet then you can still view by scanning the QR code on your proof and 

following the instructions. 

Any questions in regards to ordering please call Vancols parent line on 01206 273711. 

 

 

 

 

Water Bottles 

Children should bring a filled water bottle with them every day.  Thank you. 

 

School Lunches 

Just a reminder that school lunches need to be booked weekly in advance via ParentPay. 

Should the booking be made too late, your child may not have lunches prepared for them 

during that week. 

 

Hastings Foodbank Notice 

As from Monday 21 June, The Hastings Centre site will be inviting 

clients into the building in a Covid-safe manner. 

Clients visiting the Cambridge Hall site will be allowed into the front 

of the building, but will not have full access for the time being. 

If you have any questions about this move forward, please do not hesitate to contact the 

Foodbank via email: info@hastings.foodbank.org.uk  



Y1 Handwriting Heroes 

Well done to everyone who practised their handwriting last week and to Alicia and Holly our 

Handwriting Heroes.  

Our next focus is the ‘ down and off’ letter family.  Click here for videos to support the correct 

formation. 

Please return your handwriting practice on Monday with your name on it.  

Who will be the next Handwriting Heroes?  

Good luck everyone and happy handwriting! 

 

 

 

 

 

Being Net Aware 

Keeping up to date with new apps and their terms and conditions can be difficult in our current 

times. We hope to support parents and carers by showing key information from NSPCC’s Net 

Aware around new and popular apps to better support you in safeguarding your child. Please 

see below for a summary of two popular apps including their official age rating. Click on each 

image to find out more about their use and the safety features of each one. 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

https://sway.office.com/lrTKah8VI9DgEIDG?ref=Link
https://www.net-aware.org.uk/
https://www.net-aware.org.uk/
https://www.net-aware.org.uk/networks/youtube-kids/
https://www.net-aware.org.uk/networks/tiktok/


Welcome Little Ducklings! 

 

 

 

 

Year 1 have welcomed ducklings this week! The eggs arrived on Monday and by Wednesday 

there were five beautiful chirping ducklings ready to play! This week Year 1 have learnt about 

how the ducklings hatch from their eggs, how to take care of them, handle them and wash 

and clean the ducklings and their cage. We have had such a wonderful week and look 

forward to seeing how they grow next week! 

 

 



Fire Safety! 

On Friday morning, Doves met some wonderful Firefighters from Bohemia Fire Station in Hastings. 

They explained why they were visiting our school and showed us some of the equipment they 

use to fight fires and to keep themselves safe. Doves showed them the Makaton signs they 

have been learning for ‘firefighter’, ‘fire station’ and ‘fire engine’. We enjoyed seeing them very 

much.  

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 



Golden Bugs 

Congratulations to our glittering GOLDEN BUGS this week!  Your patience, perseverance and 

resilience with your reading will help you to make super progress across the CURRICULUM!  

 

Reception: Isaac and Reuben 

Year 1: Jack and Jamie 

Year 2: Emily and Teddy B 

KS2 ‘Top Bug’:  Yusriyah  

 

Keep reading, keep smiling! 

 

 

Recommended Read (Lower KS2) 

Alice’s Adventures in Wonderland I Author: Lewis Carroll  

When Alice falls down a rabbit hole into a strange land inhabited by talking rabbits, smoking 

caterpillars and grinning cats, she finds herself undergoing several challenges both physically, 

intellectually and emotionally, as she tries to find her way back home. 

 

Written in 1865, Carroll's surreal and strange world continues to delight and mystify children and 

adults alike with its anthropomorphic animals, logical puzzles and wacky songs. 

 

This lovely edition illustrated by Helen Oxenbury won the Kate Greenaway Medal in 1999.  

 

 

 

. 

 

 

 



Changes to PE 

From term 6, we ask that your child comes into school in PE kit on their PE day. Your child will 

remain in full PE kit for the whole day. Therefore, please remember to help them dress 

appropriately for the weather.  The days your child has PE can be found in the table below: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Radio 2’s Big Bee Challenge  

Around the UK, bees and other insects are in decline - with some in danger of extinction. That’s 

why BBC Radio 2 are asking young listeners to get involved by designing their very own bee-

friendly garden that will attract our precious little pollinators. The winning design will then be 

built at an NHS Trust site, which is used by children and young people with mental health needs. 

How un-bee-lievable is that! 

BBC Radio 2 would love for children, aged between 6 and 12 years old, to enter this new 

competition, by designing a garden that bees, and the patients, families and staff of the NHS 

Trust, will love. Let your imaginations run wild! The winner will not only see their garden built and 

buzzing with bees at their special opening party this August, live on Radio 2 but they’ll also take 

home an illustration of their design and a box of goodies. 

All the information you need to enter the competition is here on the BBC Radio 2 website. And if 

you need some inspiration to get started, learn more about what our bees 

need here and the RHS Campaign for School Gardening has some more fun activities and 

ideas to help too!   

BBC Radio 2 will also be asking everyone of all ages to do one thing, no matter how large or 

small, to help support the bees, on their Big Bee Challenge Weekend, which will take place on 

Saturday 31 July and Sunday 1 August. You’ll also be able to learn more about our buzzing 

buddies in a brand new bee-loving podcast, which will be available on BBC Sounds later in 

July. 

The best part of all this is that anyone can get involved! Whether you have a garden, a small 

backyard, a balcony, a window ledge or a doorstep - nowhere is too small to grow the plants 

and flowers that will entice our plant-loving pals to them. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/programmes/articles/2qk4dDdJJdsVFmcLhZ7RwmW/how-to-enter
https://www.bbc.co.uk/programmes/articles/B0cXHn3Z2p0lv45vpwqg39/designing-your-bee-friendly-garden-what-you-need-to-know
https://schoolgardening.rhs.org.uk/Resources/Info-Sheet/BBC-Radio-2-Big-Bee-Challenge?utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=June%202021_Big%20Bee%20Challenge%20Letter&utm_content=June%202021_Big%20Bee%20Challenge%20Letter+CID_33357644063bd59a345d9e2ee1ea9f29&utm_s


 

Gold Awards 

We continue to award children each week for showing their POW values and showing 

Excellent Learning and Friendship. Here are the gold awards for this week. 

 

Puffins - Joey 

Joey for great written work. Your handwriting is fabulous.   

 

Robins - Ellie-Mae 

Ellie-Mae has been working very hard in thinking about 
how to problem solve and use the strategies learnt in 
our mathematics. Ellie-Mae has grown in confidence, 
being more expressive in both reading and sharing 

Ducklings - Lily 

Lily has been working very hard in Talk for Writing this week. 
She wrote fantastic sentences explaining what a pirate does. 
Excellent work, well done! 

Blackbirds - Mason 

Mason has been working very hard in all areas of his learning at school. 
He should be proud of his attitude and achievements! Well done Mason, 
keep up the good work!   

 

Kingfishers - Riley 

Riley has been working very hard on his presentation across all 
the different subjects. He is listening to his feedback and this 
is helping him to not only improve his handwriting but also to use his 
phonics knowledge when spelling unfamiliar words in his writing. Great 
job Riley!   

Warblers - Leo 

Well done Leo! Fantastic explanation of the value of each numeral in a four digit number 
and you wrote 1020 and explained  that there were no hundreds in the hundreds column, also 
correctly explaining other random numbers that you were given. This is extremely impressive 
and such brilliant progress from the start of Year 2. Be proud, Leo! I’m certainly a very proud. 
Mrs Williams   



 

Avocets - Alfie 

Alfie for his fantastic participation in maths this 
week. Alfie has been trying really hard in our shape 
and symmetry unit, well done Alfie!   

Sandmartins - Ellis 

Fantastic attitude in all areas of his learning. His 
perseverance and determination to strive for a 5 and be 
that 1% better each time has been amazing.  
Well done Ellis   

Oystercatchers - Stanley 

Stanley for his excellent enthusiasm towards mathematics this week! 
Stanley has been working exceptionally hard on his independence when 
solving tricky angle problems. Keep up the spectacular work Stanley!   

Cranes - Alfie 

Alfie for showing independence and responsibility in his 
Sports Leader role and being incredibly helpful in setting 
up for PE. Well done, Alfie.   

Herons - Ruby 

Ruby for showing empathy to friends in need and for 
being so polite to people in the classroom, and in the 
playground. Keep it up Ruby!   

Razorbills - Frank 

Frank for showing an improved focus in his writing lessons 
allowing him to carefully consider his punctuation.   

 

Swifts - Brandon 

Brandon for always bringing enthusiasm and insight in 
to class conversations, especially in science this week.   

 

Doves - Ashton 

Ashton for the wonderful way he has approached his 
learning this week. He has shown a real commitment 
and determination. Well done, Ashton.    

Nightingales - Neyen 

Neyen for his superb effort in maths this week. Neyen has been 
working hard on using his reasoning language to explain how he 
knows whether two images are symmetrical. Well done and keep up 
the great work, Neyen!   



NEW: After School Sports Clubs have begun– places are 

limited. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

         

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


